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Shelbi Smith was 21years old when she came to the WIA 
office at Shawnee Development Council in July of 2012. 
She and her 23 year old husband were surviving on a 
modest income and food stamps and were expecting their 
first child who would be born during her first semester of 
training. 
 
Shelbi  had been attending Shawnee Community College 
and had applied for and been accepted into the part-time 
Associate Degree Nursing program and started her training 
on August 14, 2012. Her previous work experience had 
consisted of a part-time job as a receptionist in a doctor's 
office. Shelbi knew she needed to obtain skills to become self-sufficient and the 
knowledge she had obtained in her previous job helped to make the transition a 
logical fit. 
 
The A.D.N. program consists of a demanding curriculum that requires strict 
attendance and long drive from her Cobden home. In January of 2014, during her 
final semester, she also was hired be Parkway Manor in Marion where she worked 
part-time. Shelbi successfully juggled her nursing classes, clinicals, an infant, and a 
part-time job all at the same time and graduated on May 16, 2014. 
 
Shelbi had a heavy load to carry and she carried it will. Today this young mother is 
a registered nurse with a bright future ahead of her. She remains employed at 
Parkway Manor, now as a registered nurse, at a rate of $24.00 per hour. 
 
Shelbi states she would like to thank her case manager, Victor Duckworth, and the 
staff at Shawnee Development Council. She states she couldn't have done without 
their help. 
 

Congratulations Shelbi on your hard work, initiative and success! 
  
 




